Major Edwin R. Elbel 0472438 School of Aviation Medicine Randolph Field, Texas

Dear Eddy:

Immediately upon receipt of your letter I notified Raymond Nichols, Dean Twente, and other administrative officials that you expect to arrive in Lawrence on about November 20. We are glad that you are going to be back with us and we hope that you can make the grade on that date.

John Pfitsch is here in Lawrence and has been for a couple of days. He came in for the T.C.U. game and now is talking of staying and working on his Ph.D. degree, at least this semester.

May I talk a little shop. Reg Strait is teaching the hygiene class which meets three days a week at 9:30. He has been using the "Personal Community Health" by Turner. He likes "Healthful Living", revised, by Harold S. Diehl M.D. His thought was that he would like to use the text that you would want to use when you return. Will you kindly indicate your choice.

I am enclosing a self addressed air mail envelope for your immediate reply. I will be glad to have you also indicate any additional information as to when we may expect you back on Mt. Oread. It will be a real pleasure to have you back.

Things are hopping in the way of an enrollment and a bumper crop seems assured. With all good wishes, I am,

Mours very sincerely,

Director of Physical Education